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Friday August 11 
Yr 5/6 SDSSA Winter Sport Lightening 
Premiership  
 

Tuesday August 15 
ICAS Maths (Selected Students) 11.30pm to 
1.30pm 
 

Wednesday August 16 
Yr 5/6 Family Life Session 9am - 11am 
 

Friday August 18 
School Disco  
Prep – Yr2 time 5.00pm to 6.30pm 
Yr 3 – Yr6 time 7.00pm to 8.30pm 
 

Monday August 21 
Assembly 2.45pm 
 

Wednesday August 23 
Book Week Dress Up Day 
9.00am Parade 
 

Friday August 25 
Book Week P – 2 Incursion 
Last Day to complete Parent Opinion 
Survey 
 

Thursday August 31 
Father’s Day Stall 
 

Friday September 1 
Father’s Day Celebration 
 

Monday September 4 
Assembly 2.45pm 
 

Wednesday September 6 
School Council – 6.00pm 
 

Friday September 8 
Piece Together Prep - Science/ICT 2.15pm 
to 3.00pm 
Yr 1/2SScience Incursion 
SDSSA BBall Round Robin 

 Refer to the website for Notices    
http://mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.au/parent-

information/  

 
 

 

 
THANKYOU  
Well I felt extremely special last Friday and on Monday as 
students, staff and parents went all out in celebrating ‘Principal’s 
Day’. It started with a gorgeous morning tea, flowers and 
beautiful posters and cards from each grade at assembly! Thank 
you to the lovely messages and gifts I have received. Truly 
overwhelmed.  
 

I would also like to recognise and thank Mrs Carolyn Datson for 
her excellent curriculum leadership and support. She has a huge 
role within the school balancing a teaching component and the 
Assistant Principal position which requires her to oversee 
Assessment & Reporting, Student Welfare, Curriculum 
Leadership, NAPLAN implementation, timetables and VIT 
(mentor support for new graduates) to name just a few. A 
massive role, which she does with brilliance, positivity and 
enthusiasm. Thank you Carolyn. 
 

EDUCATION SUPPORT WEEK ς (MON 14-FRI 18) 
Next week we will be recognising the wonderful work of our 
Education Support Staff. Our ES team provide invaluable services 
and are essential partners in our student’s education. Their care, 
kindness and support are second to none and they truly are an 
incredibly dedicated team. They are all committed to ensuring 
that every child is safe and that they are learning, growing and 
achieving. They are not only a team that supports students 
across the school but are the backbone to our staff. They are 
always there to lend a hand, to bake amazing goodies to 
celebrate a milestone and the first to assist at any school event 
or function. Hearts of Gold! 
 

I would like to thank our ES team – Lynn, Linda, Sharon, Louise, 
Marika (currently on leave), Lynne, Helen, Tracy, Jo and Tania. 
We will be hosting a special morning tea on Thursday 17 August. 
  
YEAR 7 TRANSITION INFORMATION 
On Wednesday all parents of Year 6 students were notified (in 
writing) of their Secondary school placement offer. If you have 
any questions in regards to this process please do not hesitate to 
contact the office. 
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ICAS ς SCIENCE RESULTS 
Congratulations to all the students who competed in the ICAS Science test. WELL DONE to all 
students in Year 2 through to Year 6 for participating in this year’s Science ICAS competition. 
Wonderful results were achieved across all year levels. 

Year Science ICAS 

2 Distinction: Theo R, Annabelle H, Mia P 
Credit: Yun W 
Merit : Ameer B, Ian B 

3 Distinction: Sophie E, Dylan C 
Credit: Ramy Y, Emma A-W 

4 Credit: Ryan T, Victor B 
Merit : Zara P 

6 Merit : Charlotte A-W 

 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY (POS) - WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK 
If you have received an email inviting you to participate in this year’s Opinion Survey, we would love 
you to take part by completing the survey by Friday August 25. We really value your thoughts and 
opinions. Your response to the survey is completely confidential. This POS alongside the Student and 
Staff surveys provide an overview of school culture.  
 

SCHOOL DISCO 
Information regarding our school disco went home last week. School events offer students an ability 
to further develop connections and friendships across the school as well as student independence. 
Due to these reasons, we ask that only those parents assisting with the event (who have signed up 
to volunteer for the night) remain at the disco. It becomes extremely difficult to manage the event 
with so many parents attending. It also changes how students in engage with one another. Please be 
reassured that you will be contacted if there are any concerns or issues.  We also ask that you sign 
your child in and out of the disco. Schools now require all parent helpers to have a Working with 
Children Card.  
 

YEAR 3/4 CAMP  
Information regarding our Year 3-4 camp to Phillip Island Resort went home last week. Please feel 
free to contact me if you require any financial assistance. We will need parent volunteers to 
accompany us on camp. If you are interested in attending, please see myself or the Year 3/4 
teachers.   
 

BOOK WEEK CELEBRATIONS 
We will be celebrating Book Week during week 6. Students are asked to dress up on Wednesday 23 
August as their favourite book character and donate a chocolate bar to be used for our Twilight Fete. 
A brief parade will take place from 9am in the Dream Space (weather permitting). 
 

CAR PARK 
Unfortunately, I need to once again make comment on the use of the Solomon St Car Park after 
school. I would like to make a couple of points…. 

1. You cannot wait in the drop off bay for your child after school as this causes a huge 
bank up of traffic down the driveway and out into the street. If you child/children 
are not at the drop off bay by the time you arrive, please drive on and find a car 
park.  
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There is plenty of parking in our two car parks and in the streets surrounding the school. You need to 
park and walk into the school grounds to pick your child/children up, especially if you are arriving on 
or close to 3.30pm.  
 

2. It is not ok to drive the wrong way into our car park – even if you are frustrated and 
angry because of the bank up of traffic. This puts our kids at risk!  

 

Can I please remind all parents to be respectful when speaking to one another – including when 
speaking to staff. Our children demonstrate our school values brilliantly and your modelling is 
essential in order for them to develop into kind and considerate adults.   
 

LONG SERVICE LEAVE 
I will be taking a few days long service leave from Thursday 17 to Mon 21 August. Thank you to 
Carolyn who will be Acting Principal in my absence. 
 
WELLBEING 
There has been a confirmed case of Impetigo (school sores) in our school community and we wish to 
remind families of the importance of not sending your child to school when they are unwell. Please 
refer to the following table from the Department of Education for any exclusion time required from 
school. 

 
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜΧΦ 
ü Congratulations to all the students who participated in the ICAS 

Science Competition. In particular we would like to recognise 
and congratulate Theo R, Annabelle H, Mia P, Sophie E, Dylan C 
for achieving a Distinction Well Done everyone! 

ü To our Year 5/6’s for their presentation at assembly on the 
Canberra Camp. 
 

Until next week, 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Sharon  

Sharon Reiss-Stone 
Principal 
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Safe Schools Program 
Mount Waverley Heights would like to correct misinformation about the Safe Schools program that has 
been posted on social media, which has in turn been reported in the press and raised concerns in our 
school community. 
 

Safe Schools is not part of the Victorian Curriculum – it’s a commitment that schools make to be safe 
and inclusive places for all students, including LGBTI students. Safe Schools is not a sex education 
program, nor does it teach sexual practices. It is simply a program to help schools and students 
understand and respect that people should not be discriminated against for any reason – including 
gender and sexual diversity. It is a sad reality that LGBTI young people are more likely to be bullied at 
school than elsewhere and this has a major impact on their educational outcomes. The Department of 
Education and Training provides evidence-based information, resources and professional learning for 
school staff to use as we see fit to prevent discrimination against LGBTI students. 
 

Resources provided by the Department of Education and Training to help deliver the program are 
carefully selected to ensure they are appropriate for the ages of students using them. Our school is free 
to decide how we implement the Safe Schools program, and we will take into account our local context 
and the needs of our school community when doing so. 
 

If you wish to discuss the Safe Schools program further, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Alternatively, further information about the program can be found on the Department of Education and 
Training’s website: www.education.vic.gov.au/safeschools. 

  
  
 
 
Sentral Parent Portal 
Sentral is in the process of updating their Parent Portal. They are currently updating the appearance and 
linking it to an app. The aim is to make it more user friendly and make information more accessible.  
Currently it looks like:  
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You will notice a new button at the top of your page that says Portal Version 2. This function allows you to 
flick over to the new version as an introduction to what the new portal will look like. Below: 
 

 
 
At this stage, you will need to keep logging into your Sentral Parent Portal to check daily notices and Parent 
bulletins. Sentral does not send you a notification email that you have unread messages at the moment. 
However, the app Sentral is working on will send notifications/ emails letting you know when things have 
been posted. They are fine-tuning the process of notifications and emails so you only receive information 
relevant to you, without filling up your inbox or having your phone dinging all the time.  
 
I will be adding a new parent bulletin every Friday to let you know what is happening at MWHPS in the 
week ahead. Remember you will not receive a notification that the bulletin is there, you will need to get 
you in the habit of checking the portal. So remember to log into your portal account.  

 
Physical Education NOTES: 

¶ The swimming program is an integral part of the Physical Education Curriculum and we are aiming 

for all students to attend. Last year we had a wonderful response and we are hoping to do even better this 

year. Becoming a confident and competent swimmer is essential to student safety, as well as increasing 

opportunities for both leisure and sporting pursuits. For those students already at a proficient level of 

swimming, the school swimming program offers the opportunity to refine and extend skills further in this 

intensive program. The instructors are qualified from a ‘learn to swim level’ right through to ‘squad 

swimming level’.  

Please ensure your child take parts and please see us if you need any more information or would like to 

discuss financial arrangements.  

¶ Friday 11 Aug: Winter Sport round Robin. Please let us know if you are available to assist on the 

day. 

¶ Fri 8 Sept: Basketball Round Robin: Students will participate in selection trials later in the term. 

¶ Sept 11 – 18: Swimming program. We would like all students to attend! 
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This week’s eSmart focus is from ‘School a to z’ on the NSW Government Education site.  
The website gives some practical tips about being cyber safe and how to speak to your 
child about cyberbullying and what to do if it is happening to you.  
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/technology/cyberbullying/say-no-to-cyberbullying 

 
 
 
 
 

Class Student Awards H.OM Specialist Awards  

Prep 
M 

Sylvie G - The excellent effort she is putting 
into her reading and the great progress she 
is making 

Isabelle W- finding joy and excitement 
in everything she does 

Art- Zoe P Creating a 
beautiful rainbow 
collage 

Prep D Alexander H - Trying really hard with his 
reading and making great progress  

Nathan - His interest and excitement 
during our fire education incursion 

P.E- Sophie R Trying 
her best in P.E. 

1/2 A Caitlin L- A detailed, well written and 
beautifully presented procedure on how to 
make pizza. Well Done! 

Dimitri K- always asking questions 
about the world we inhabit and for 
being in awe of everything from 
dinosaurs to the Black Hole! 

Music- Tanna S, 
Always trying his 
best in music! 

1/2 
T/M 

Elisabeth O- An Outstanding journal about 
her holiday 

Zoe A-Enthusiasm when reading the 
book My Place in space 

Japanese- Kirsten L, 
Trying his best all the 
time.  

3/4B George K - For his persistence to stay 
focused on his work 

Zara P - her enthusiasm to explore 
new ideas with her writing 

 

3/4 S George K - Making huge efforts to be 
involved during discussions class and 
working creatively 

Cooper S - Reminding us of the 
wonderful facts about our world 
during class 

 

5/6 H Erin W - Listening to and following teacher 
instructions 

Katerina P - Demonstrating an 
excitement and fascination for 
learning 

 

5/6 D Kieran P - giving thoughtful and perceptive 
answers when studying the literature book, 
War Horse 

Sam J - being an extremely interested 
student in the various assessments 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

This week our artists of the week 
are 3/4S. They have been working 
really hard to create amazing design 
documents for their clay sculptures. 

Carolyn  

Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 

 

http://mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.au/
http://facebook.com/MtWaverleyHeightsPS
mailto:mountwaverley.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/technology/cyberbullying/say-no-to-cyberbullying


 

 
Mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.au  

Facebook.com/MtWaverleyHeightsPS 

Mountwaverley.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

 
 
 
School Disco Night ï Friday 18th Aug 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Our most anticipated event of the year ï the 
school disco will be held in the PAC on Friday 
18th August. This event is for Mt Waverley 
Heights student only to celebrate 50th Birthday 
of Mount Waverley Heights Primary School. 
 
Notice has been sent home last week. Please 
make sure that you return the completed form 
with money by TOMORROW 11th August.  

 

Advertisement 

Do You Need Outside School Hours Care? 
Visit our provider at www.extend.com.au 
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Over the past 6 months there has been a lot of activity occurring in the background to get ready 

for the 50th Birthday Celebrations and Twilight Fete. As we get nearer to the event we wanted to 

keep you updated on what will be happening on the day and how you can get involved so each 

week we will be bringing you this mini-newsletter.  

We will also be using the School Newsletter, the School Website and our Facebook Page to 

promote stalls, showcase amusement rides and activities and celebrate our key supporters. Make 

sure you have liked our Facebook Page (click here) and let us know via the Facebook event page 

(click here) if you will be coming. 

How can you help? 

 Yr 3/4 need plants and seedlings for their stall ς if you can help out please see Mr Brown or 

Mrs Sullivan  

 Yr 5/6D need more books for their 2nd hand book stall ς please bring to the office or see 

Mrs Douglas 

 Next week we will be releasing a volunteer roster for all stalls ς please get involvedΧthe 

fete will not be a success unless we all pitch in  A little help from everyone will mean 

that we can all enjoy the festivities as well 

Stay tuned for some exciting announcements and more information on what will be available on 

the day.  Thanks to all of those parents and teachers who have been helping to get us this far!  

Til next timeΧLeonie 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Fete sponsors and supportersé 
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